
 

 

Investigation into the removal of ‘Capo’, a sculpture by Vincent Woropay 

Management Response by Jon Rouse CBE, City Director 

 

Recommendations  City Director Response  

That a Chief Officer decision be made 
retrospectively and published with 
regard to the Marina Way works and 
formally appointing Galliford Try.  
 

I have instructed the Director of 
Housing, Development and Growth to 
make and publish a Chief Officer 
decision. 

A member consultation email template 
be introduced so that it is absolutely 
clear what Cabinet Members are being 
asked to do and where delegated 
decision-making authority lies 
 

This is agreed and supported. 

That the City Director provide guidance 
to Directorates on how consultation with 
elected members should take place to 
ensure that there is no misconception 
as to roles and responsibilities. 
 

This is agreed and supported. 

Officers must assure themselves of who 
has authority to make decisions and this 
should be demonstrated in reports; 
management should regularly test this 
understanding through 1-2-1’s, PLAN’s 
and the Council’s 
Assurance/Accountability 
conversations. 

This is agreed and supported. 

Any regeneration scheme involving a 
site that contains a work of art, heritage 
asset or listed structure must have 
signed Director approval for the scheme 
before work may commence and that 
this approval must be based on an 
expert cultural assessment. 
 

This is agreed and supported. 

 


